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New York, NY 10007

January 25, 2011

Dear Chairman Tierney:

I am writing to ask that you reconsider your decision to rule out landmark consideration for 35 Cooper Square. 
It is my understanding that the primary basis for excluding 35 Cooper Square from the process of landmark 
consideration was based on the alterations made to the façade over the last two hundred years that were 
observed during a site visit with Councilmember Rosie Mendez. I believe that these alterations are not 
sufficient cause for a building of 35 Cooper Square’s age to be summarily barred from consideration, and that 
a public hearing in which residents and historic preservation groups could present additional detail regarding 
the structure’s cultural and architectural history could lead you to see the building in a new light. 

The building itself is a rare specimen that has remained standing since the transition of the Bowery from a 
residential area to one that was home to a variety of commercial venues in the early 19th century. While there 
have been some changes made to the façade of 35 Cooper Square, the building still retains its original twin 
peaked dormers, chimney, and gambrel roof, and is unmistakably representative of a bygone era in New York 
City history.  

Given the recent construction projects on the Bowery including the Cooper Square Hotel, a 20 story glass 
tower which is adjacent to 35 Cooper Square, it is clear that this type of building needs the protections granted 
by landmark status to survive. Absent these safeguards this building will likely be raised by overzealous 
developers seeking to build yet another out of scale structure with no respect for the character and ethos of the 
neighborhood.

In addition to the architectural merits of the building, 35 Cooper Square has been home to many notable New 
Yorkers, including the Stuyvesant family, who were responsible for a large portion of the development of 
Lower Manhattan, the performer Liza Minnelli, and author Diane DiPrima, who pontificated on the merits of 
35 Cooper Square as the quintessential New York City building in her novel, “Memoirs of a Beatnik.” It would 
be a great shame for future historians to look for this noteworthy structure only to be met with the visage of yet 
another glass and steel structure in its place.It is for these reasons that I ask you reconsider your decision 
regarding 35 Cooper Square and request that you take the preliminary step of calendaring a hearing on this 
matter as quickly as possible, so that you might hear from the many supporters of 35 Cooper Square as to the 
merits of the building and its worthiness for Landmark Preservation.  

Sincerely, 

Deborah J. Glick
New York State Assemblymember, 66th District
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